
 

The Women of the Church met April 27th, 2025 
After Church Service in the Church Library 

Those in attendance were: Doddie Jenko, Carol Suring, Jeanne Rabas, B.J. Douglass, Corinne 
Roscoe, Cheryl Kruschke, Nancy Macha, Blanche Brenwall, Sue Klipstein, Jeanette Kootaka, 
Patty Stabbe, Kathy Lawrenz, Dora Slang, Lora Houska, and JoAnn Winkler. 

The meeting was called to order by President Cheryl Kruschke. 

Opening prayer was given by Kathy Lawrenz regarding "Jesus our good Shepard". Cheryl 
Kruschke will have devotions at our August 3rd, 2025 meeting. 

A motion was made by Carol Suring and seconded by Patty Stabbe to accept the secretary's 
report as read—motion carried. 

A motion was made by Carol Suring and seconded by Lora Houska to accept the treasure's report 
as given by B.J. Douglass—motion carried.  Our balance as of April 27th, 2025 was reported.  
The final tally for our Women's Bazaar during the Danish Festival was reported. 

The Shawano Conference for the Women of the Church will meet Saturday May 3rd, 2025 at 
Bethel Lutheran Church in Green Valley, WI.  Registration is at 8:30 am and the fee is $15.00 
which includes a morning snack and noon meal.  We are asked to bring gifts of crayons, colored 
pencils, coloring books, word search, crossword puzzle books, etc. all to be donated to the 
Pediatric Unit at St. Vincent's Hospital in Green Bay WI.  The theme is "Time for coffee and a 
visit with Jesus”.  See Cheryl Kruschke to car pool.  A motion was made by Blanche Brenwall 
and seconded by B.J. Douglass to give the Conference $50.00 from our WELCA. 

The Mother/Daughter Banquet May 10th, 2025 at 6 pm will need a projector and screen which 
Carol Suring will set up.  A microphone will be needed in the fellowship hall for use during the 
banquet.  The cheesy potatoes will be put together Friday May 9th, 2025 at 9:30 am.  Tables will 
be set up on Friday at 10:30 am with the help of Doddie Jenko, Kathy Lawrenz and Carol Suring. 

June 16th, 2025 Moira Wirtz and her Mom are leaving for Europe on a Girl Scout Gathering.  A 
motion was made by Carol Suring and seconded by Dora Slang to give $100.00 to Moira for her 
trip—motion carried.  June 8th, 2025 during Coffee Hour, a basket will be out for folks to 
contribute to a fund raiser to give Moira spending money for her trip.  Best wishes Moira as you 
see some of the world.  We are asked to please bring finger food for the Fellowship. 

With limited activities for June and July our next meeting will be August 3rd, 2025 after Church 
Service in the Church Library.  All are welcome to attend.  

A motion was made by Lora Houska and seconded by Carol Suring to adjourn the meeting—
motion carried. 

We closed with the Lord's Prayer. 
Respectfully submitted 
Jeanette Kootaka, Secretary, Women of the Church  


